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HS Paper 3/15
BOARD MEETING: 6 FEBRUARY 2015
2014/15 FINANCIAL POSITION: 9 MONTH UPDATE
Recommendation/action required:
	This paper contains the Finance narrative report for the 9 months ended 31 December 2014 which will be considered by the Audit Committee together with detailed accounts at its meeting on the 4 February 2015.

The Board is requested to:
Note the information in this paper.
Receive a verbal update from the Audit Chairman on the key points discussed at the Audit Committee meeting of 4 February which will include an update on the year end forecast.

Note that the Board will consider Financial Reporting at its Seminar on the 20 February.
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26 January 2015
2014/15 FINANCIAL POSITION: 6 MONTH UPDATE
Board Members should note that the enclosures mentioned in this report were enclosed for the Audit Committee but were not enclosed for the Board.

1. Health Scotland’s latest financial position for the 9 month period ending 31 December 2014 is set out on the enclosed spreadsheet. A commitment analysis is now provided by Directorate in the enclosed spreadsheet noting that we are around 95% committed at the end of December. Further information is provided in the graphs attached to this report.

2. With regard to the revenue resource limit (RRL), at the end of the 9 month period there was an underspend of £449k (3.0%) (Nov - £437k) against the phased budget.  The total of unallocated budgets following the Directors meeting of 19 January is £51k allowing for our revenue to capital transfer of £100k. Our current y/e forecast taking these bids and other factors into account is £250k which the Scottish Government have agreed to c/f to 2015/16. However this y/e forecast is under review at present as we have some flexibility with the Scottish Government as noted at 8 below
3. Matters to be noted at this stage are as follows.

· The Board's 2014/15 RRL as advised in the December 2014 allocation letter from the Scottish Government was £20.488m, with the Scottish Government advising us that the £100k revenue to capital transfer would be processed in January but we should make the adjustment in our reporting.
· The £449k underspend against the phased budget consisted of 2 main elements; an overall underspend of £232k (Nov £276k) on projects and an overall underspend of £212k (Nov £159k) on staffing, together with income greater than budget by £5k (Nov £2k)
· In relation to the £232k underspend on projects, the most significant variances are in PDD with favourable variances of £54k in BIP, £65k in Health & Wellbeing and £82k in events, publishing and web being £201k of the £232k. These variances are all expected to be reduced significantly by the year end as a number of purchase orders will be placed in the next 6 weeks so committing a high element of the uncommitted budget. Other project variances are below £50k but have a cumulative effect.  Executive directors are aware of the period 9 financial position and of the need to align actual expenditures with budgets.
· In relation to the £212k underspend on staffing, actions have been and continue to be taken in order to realise the 5% saving budgeted for vacancies/turnover.  Additional exit staff costs have now been budgeted but our y/e forecast is still expected to be around £200k.
4. The 2014/15 capital resource limit (CRL) is a negative £816k which has arisen from the transfer of of Woodburn House to Lothian Health Board at a net Book Value of £1,166k and a capital allocation of £350k, including the revenue to capital transfer of £100k as noted above.

·        As with our RRL the CRL will be considered at each Directors meeting going forward and any potential underspend once agreed to will be discussed with the Scottish Government.
5. At this stage the annual cash requirement is assumed to be £21m.  Total cash drawn down for the period was £14.6m (70% of the annual requirement).  Cash balances continue to be monitored closely, with future cash drawdowns being adjusted to reflect anticipated needs.
6. Information about creditor payment statistics is provided on the enclosed spreadsheet.
Action/Recommendations

7. The Board is requested to note the information in this paper and its enclosures.
8. The year-end forecast of £250k is under review as some flexibility on this figure is available from the Scottish Government. This review is underway and a verbal update will be provided to the Audit Committee on 4 February.
Andrew Patience
Executive Finance & Procurement Manager
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